Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)
Minutes for September 24, 2008

Attendance:

Present: B. Strassman, C. Alves, B. Chiang, R. Anderson, J. Karsnitz, C. Liebars, C. Lindberg, J. Boatwright, F. Cooper, T. Pavlovsky, B. Skwarek, B. Stratton

1. Scheduling Grid report

F. Cooper reported on the process used by the subcommittee in 2007-08.  Significant data was gathered by Shirley Daniels and F. Cooper regarding room use, use of time blocks, 4th hour use, and off-grid scheduling. CAP feels this work was comprehensive and complete. Testimony from food services and Athletics Program was also sought. This information too was determined to be complete.
While last year's subcommittee gathered significant testimony from SGA regarding the scheduling grid, the current committee decided to gather further testimony from students. The information will be gathered in two ways. First, CAP will develop an online survey for students. Second, SGA will reach out to other organizations.

Last year's committee developed an online survey for faculty. To add to this information, CAP will meet with Chairs to seek their input regarding scheduling of classes using the current grid. 

The Committee notes that the Wednesday meeting schedule impacts how classes can be scheduled and will discuss this aspect of the grid as well. 
The SGA rep on the subcommittee was replaced this year by Brianne Stratton.  

2. Quantitative Criminology Minor
C. Liebars reported on feedback obtained from David Holmes regarding the committee’s concerns about the proposed minor from last year.  J. Karsnitz moved to approve the minor and C. Alves seconded it.  After some discussion, it was approved unanimously.

3. New item

J. Karsnitz suggested that we address the designations of "majors, specializations, & concentrations" to identify criteria which articulate differences among them. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Cathy Liebars
